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BOARD OF 
GOVERNORS 

      DISCLAIMER:  
The Meadview Monitor is an 

official publication of the 

Meadview Civic Association 

(MCA, a membership 

association) P.O. Box 217, 

Meadview, AZ 86444. (928) 

564-2313, Fax (928) 564-

2520, or email: 

mca@citlink.net (please put 

“Meadview Monitor” in the 

subject line.) Notice in the 

Meadview Monitor is official 

notice of any and all 

proceedings of the MCA. 

Submissions become the 

property of The Meadview 

Monitor. We will not publish 

any letters or ads that are 

unsuitable for this newsletter 

or for which the MCA be held 

liable. The Board of 

Governors will make the final 

decisions on those letters, ads 

and/or articles that are 

printed. All articles must 

have a by-line. All letters 

must have a name and a 

traceable address. 

Payment 

Options:       
Bill Pay         

Credit Card Pmt.       

Check 

Money Order 

Cashier’s Check  

Cash  

PayPal 

 

Billing 

Options: 

E-Billing 

Snail Mail  

MCA  
Payment 

and Billing 

Options 

Facility Hours 

Open from 8 a.m.—10 p.m. 

7 days a week 

 Office Hours 

Tuesday—Saturday 

9 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 

Closed from 12 p.m.—12:30 p.m. 

for lunch 

This is a Bi-Monthly Publication. 

Business Card - $6 per issue or $36 per 
year. 

1/4 Page - $10 per issue or $60 per year. 

Half Page - $20 per issue or $120 per year. 

Full Page - $40 per issue or $240 per year. 

Please make check payable to: 
Meadview Civic Association or MCA 

P.O. Box 217 
Meadview, AZ 86444 

 
    NOTE:  

 All ads must be paid in advance. 

 The MCA  reserves the right to edit or 
refuse ads or submissions. 

 Sorry, no refunds for cancellations. 

ADVERTISEMENT RATES 

MCA EMPLOYEES 

Edie Needham….Member Services  
Supervisor & Contributing Editor 

 
Shannon Fry….Member Services  

Representative & Contributing Editor 
 

Darrell Young...Maintenance 

Larry Minard...Maintenance  
& Security 

 
Bob Reynolds...Security 

Richard (Woody) Wood...Security 

Don Jarvis…………..……..President 

Ray Stone…………….Vice President 

Dennis Kehoe……………...Treasurer 

Lynn Wright Murray…..Secretary 

Steve Berg……………….....Governor 

 Our website at    

  mca-az.com                      

 is now mobile phone 

friendly! 
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L E TTE R  F R O M THE  B O A R D -  

To continue our Board’s progression in beautifying the MCA 
facilities and always keeping an eye on the betterment of the 
lifestyle of our members, our Board is continuing with the new 
patio extensions with ground breaking in the very near future. 
More ornamental, but environmentally tolerant plants are being 
planted.  

This month the Board is in the process of acquiring it’s first 
defibrillator (AED), and reintroduced an affordable emergency air 
transport plan. 

Our architectural representative is constantly watching that the 
MCA’s CC&Rs are being guarded. I do want to add that in the cases 
of unoccupied, deteriorating homes, we are doing what we can to 
have them either repaired or removed, however, the MCA must 
work with Mohave County and, unfortunately, this takes more time 
then most realize. 

Just in case any of the members ever wondered whether the MCA 
was a property owners association or a home owners association; it 
is a property owners association!  The main difference is that one 
has only residential property and the other has commercial 
property in it’s sphere of influence. 

 

 

 

Don Jarvis, President 

Board of Governors 

Extra, Extra  
Read All About It! 

Find the latest Membership Meeting Minutes on our 

website at mca-az.com located on the activities 

page. 

CANDIDATE APPLICATION FOR 2018 BOARD OF GOVERNORS’ ELECTION 

On Saturday, May 26, 2018, at the MCA Annual Membership Meeting,  

four (4) members will be elected for positions to serve on the   

Meadview Civic Association Board of Governors. 

Please fill out this application if you wish to run for the vacated offices. 

Requirements are listed below- 

NAME:  

RESIDENT ADDRESS:  

LOT #:  

TELEPHONE #:  

Approximate date of full-time residency on a “deeded” MCA lot:  

 An applicant must be a full-time resident for a minimum of one year. 

 Please provide a short biography & photo with your application. 

Please return this application to the MCA office, NO LATER THAN FEBRUARY 15, 2018, to insure 

publication in the March/April Monitor. Application Deadline is MARCH 15, 2018. 

Should you have questions, you may contact: 

Don Jarvis at: (928) 564-2963 

Or  

The MCA Office Staff at:  (928)  564-2313 

ABSENTEE BALLOT 
REQUEST 

Name: 
________________________________________ 

Address: 
________________________________________ 

________________________________________ 

Lot #s: 
________________________________________ 

________________________________________ 

Absentee Ballot #: AB18-______________  

Number of Ballots: __________________ 

Date Requested: ____________________  

Date Mailed: ______________________ 

 

By: _________________  
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Dennis Kehoe would like 

your vote for the elected position 

of the MCA Board of Governor 

Member.  

Dennis is currently an appointed 

Member of the Board with the 

current position of Treasurer. 

He was instrumental in the 

planning, ordering and 

installation of the new lighted 

MCA Display Sign. He is also a 

Board Member of the Meadview 

Community Church. 

Dennis has been a full-time 

resident of Meadview since 2011, 

and has been visiting Meadview 

since 2002. He graduated from 

Paramount High School in 

Southern California in 1965. He 

was drafted into the U.S. Army 

in 1966 and spent 1967-1968 in 

Vietnam with the 11th Armored 

Calvary Regiment. Dennis 

worked for a large wholesale 

grocery distributor in Southern 

California for 38 years, retiring 

in 2011 as an Account Executive. 

Dennis would like to donate part 

of his time as a Board Member 

with the MCA, with a goal of 

upholding the MCA By-Laws 

and help to keep Meadview a 

desirable community to live in. 

John W. Newell 

(Jack) and his wife have 

owned property in Meadview 

since 1986. They built their 

home and moved here 

permanently in 1990. He has 

been involved in many 

community organizations but 

especially the MCA. 

Jack has served on the Board 

having been elected and 

appointed for a total of 9 years 

and was involved with the 

plans and the building of the 

Miniature Golf Course, the 

Frisbee Golf Course, the 

addition to the Auditorium and 

the remodeling of the kitchen. 

He is a stanch supporter of the 

Articles of Incorporation and 

our MCA By-Laws and believes 

that use of the entire facility is 

a right belonging to the dues 

paying Membership. He has 

studied and enforced the 

CC&Rs of the MCA and know 

they provide a good base for 

this entire community. 

Don R. Jarvis was born 

in Cedaredge, CO. He and his 

wife, Carolyn, purchased their 

property in 2000 and in 2001 

they both retired and moved to 

Meadview. 

He is a U.S. Air Force disabled 

Veteran and have had the 

honor of holding the Senior 

Vice Commander position in 

the American Legion Post in 

Meadview.  

He retired from Raytheon 

Missile Systems in Tucson, AZ 

after 20 years of service.  

He is active in the Meadview 

Community Church and is a 

member of the Choir. His 

hobbies are scuba diving, 

underwater photography, 

woodworking and rose 

gardening. 

He is a current Board of 

Governors Member holding the 

Presidential position. So far, he 

has served 3 years. Hoping for 

another 3. 
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LOT FOR SALE 
MCA OWNED 

All utilities available.  

Corner lot. 

1060 E Bradley Bay Drive 

Listed at $10,000  

 

Please direct all inquiries to 

Kingman Premier Properties of 

Meadview 

928-564-2222 

Meadview Lake Motel 
30205  Escalante Blvd 

Meadview AZ 

928-564-2343 

Enjoy The View 

I.  Candidate Eligibility:  A slate of candidates, all of whom are 

members in good standing of the Meadview Civic Association, shall be 

selected by a nominating committee. The consent of all candidates shall 

be obtained before placing their names on the ballot. At the annual 

meeting a member present may nominate a member for the Board of 

Governors. No    write-in candidates shall be accepted unless nominated 

at the annual meeting. No member nominated at the annual meeting 

shall be considered unless the candidate consents to serve if elected. The 

presiding officer shall limit nominating speeches from the to one (1) 

minute each.  

II.  Who May Vote:  Only members in good standing will be eligible to 

vote. To be a member in good standing that all association assessments 

on lots being voted, have been paid in full by 2 P.M., THE FRIDAY 

PRIOR TO THE ANNUAL MEETING. 

III.  Voting Eligibility: A person eligible to vote in this election must 

be the owner or co-owner of Meadview property which is presently being 

assessed by the Association.    

 One vote only may be cast for each lot so assessed. Where a lot or 

lots are owned by one or more persons, only one of the persons names as 

co-owner may vote for any one lot. Only one vote per lot is allowed.     

 You may vote by absentee ballot if unable to attend the meeting. You 

must request your absentee ballot from the Secretary of the Board. 

Carefully follow the instructions sent with your ballot(s) and return to the 

Secretary. ABSENTEE BALLOTS MUST BE BY THE SECRETARY OF 

THE ASSOCIATION RECEIVED BY THE CLOSE OF THE LAST 

BUSINESS DAY PRIOR TO THE ANNUAL MEETING. 

IV.  Verification of Voting Eligibility: Each prospective voter will be 

required to present proper identification prior to receiving the ballot(s) 

for voting. Association records will be checked to verify that such person 

is a member in good standing. Each prospective voter will then be given 

the specific number of ballots, one for each member lot, and will then 

cast his/her ballot(s) immediately after verification.  

 Voting hours shall be from the conclusion of the annual meeting to 

2:00 p.m.      

 There shall be no electioneering within one hundred (100) yards of 

the polling place. 

V.  Ballots for Voting: Subsequent to verification of eligibility to 

vote, members will be given one (1) ballot for each lot for which he/she is 

authorized to cast a vote. Members, after verification of eligibility to vote, 

and receiving the ballot(s) shall proceed to vote and deposit said ballot(s) 

in the ballot box within ten (10) minutes. A member voting for more than 

ten (10) ballots shall have multiples of ten (10) minutes for each ten (10) 

ballots being voted. 

VI.  Voting Procedures:  A. In accordance with the desires of the 

majority of the Association members as expressed at the May 28, 1988 

meeting and at the prerogative of the present Board of Governors as 

authorized in Article III, Section I of the By-Laws of the Association, the 

number of persons to sit on the Board of Governors shall be seven (7).   

B. Place an “X” in the box beside the name of each candidate you wish to 

vote for. On all propositions, place an “X” in the appropriate box. On all 

proposed By-Laws changes mark an “X” in the appropriate box.           

C. Fold your ballot and deposit in the ballot box provided. NOTE: Voting 

for more candidates than seats available will invalidate the ballot. 

VII. Ballot Counting:  A. After all the ballots have been cast, the Election 

Committee will open the ballot box and proceed to count and record the 

votes.               

B. To verify proper performance in all aspects of the election, the election 

will be monitored by appointed Association members. 

VIII. Installation of Officers:  A. Immediately after the determination 

of names of the winning candidates, the newly elected members will 

assume their positions on the Board.             

B. In accordance with Article III of the Association By-Laws, the Board 

members will be elect executive officers from their owns ranks. The 

executive officers of the Association shall be President, Vice-President, 

Secretary, Assistant Secretary, Treasurer, and Assistant Treasurer.           

C. This Board of Governors shall manage and control the business affairs 

of the Association in accordance with the terms and conditions of the 

Articles of Incorporation and the By-Laws of the Association. 

IX.  Voting by Absentee Ballot: Members can request an absentee 

ballot, one for each lot on which an assessment is paid, which will list the 

slate of candidate dates, Propositions, and the proposed By-Law changes. 

The request form for absentee ballots should be filled in and mailed to: 

Secretary            

Meadview Civic Association                          

P.O. Box 217                  

Meadview, AZ 86444  

Upon receipt of the request form, eligibility and number of votes entitled to be 

cast will be determined. The ballot(s) will be mailed to the requester with a 

return envelope addressed to the Secretary of the Board. After indicating your 

choice of candidates and By-Law changes, seal the ballot(s) in the envelope 

addressed to the Secretary. Walk-in Absentee ballots will be accepted until,   2 

P.M., THE FRIDAY PRIOR TO THE ANUUAL MEETING. Absentee 

Ballots received after THE FRIDAY PRIOR TO THE ANNUAL 

MEETING mail pick-up, will be invalid.       

Upon receipt the sealed envelope with the absentee ballot showing the Bar 

Code of the voter shall be logged in and placed in a locked ballot box. On 

election Day, the Election Committee will remove the ballot from the envelope 

for counting purposes. 

Special Notice to ALL MCA Members Legal Notice of Election 
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Quail Club News  
Carole Duran, Club Reporter 

MANNA FOOD DISTRIBUTION  IS ON 

THE FIRST THURSDAY OF THE 

MONTH BETWEEN 8-11 A.M.  AT 330 

E. MEADVIEW BLVD. 

(Meadview Plaza next to View Video) 

CALL 928-218-1654 FOR 

INFORMATION 

Tad’s Auto & Marine Service & Repair 
ASE Certified Mechanic 

A/C Tune ups 

Brakes 

Suspension Computer Diagnostics 

Tire Repair   
 

Tad’s Boat & RV Storage 
Covered & Uncovered 

24 ft. To 36 ft. Covered 

ANY SIZE Uncovered 

24-Hour Access 

Gate Code Entry 

27070 N Pierce Ferry Road 
Meadview, AZ 86444 

(928) 564-2855 

EXPLORERS AND OVER THE HILL 

HIKERS 

By Suzann Newell 

January was great hiking weather and we also did a fun trip to Fire 
Mountain.   That hills and mountains were layered in purple, mauve, 
orange and tan edged with the green of the blooming Brittle Bush 
and Palo Verde trees.  
   The next week we hiked up the North Monolith.  The view of Lake 
Mead is really good and the hike isn’t too difficult, except for one 
area of sliding shale.  The next week we drove up to the mesa above 
Meadview.  We found one Overlook, but missed Rampart Overlook, 
but we did fine the New Water Spring.    The following week we 
didn’t stray far from home but enjoyed the hike down the Basin 
Street Marble Canyon and the following week we drove down the 
dirt road of Pearce Ferry to hike into and up to the Sink Hole,  we 
hadn’t been there for the last 4 or 5 years and some of us wandered 
off the path, but we found it.  That is one very interesting 
hole.  Some of the group drove back into town and the rest of us 
stopped  along the way to hunt for the Tijada.   We found it.  
 At our meeting on the 14th we set up a hike off Pearce Ferry 
Road  into the buttes and monoliths in Grapevine Wash; we will 
meet at the MCA parking lot on February 26.  
 On March 7 we set up a drive to the Gold King Mine 
and  Mansion. This is a really interesting mine since it was possibly a 
salted mine and the mansion was never finished. The arched 
windows and the huge fire place are something to see.  
   On March 13, we will meet at the MCA to drive to a parking area 
on Pearce Ferry Road  then hike down to Elephant Arch.   That is a 
very interesting rock formation.  The best photos are from below 
looking up through the elephant’s trunk to the sky.  The hike is not 
too difficult.  

 
As MCA members you are invited to come join us.  

Our regular meetings are the second Wednesday of each month, 
6:30 at the MCA Auditorium.   

 No dues, no officers, just a good time. 

The next Quail Club meeting will be held on 

Tuesday, March 20th at 10:00 am at the MCA. 

At this meeting we will be celebrating the 

birthdays of the special Quail members that are 

80 years or older. The Challenge for members 

is to wear spring colors and even flowers or hats. 

The April Quail Club meeting will be held on 

Tuesday, April 17th at 10:00am at the MCA. The 

Mt Tipton school children will be performing 

under the direction of teacher Barbara Pike. The 

Challenge for members is to share a happy 

school memory as a student or teacher. The 

Community, Family Interest Club Board is 

planning the Annual CFIC Council Meeting and 

Spring Luncheon. The luncheon will be held on 

Tuesday, April 10th (sign in begins at 10am) at 

the Golden Corral Restaurant, 3550 Stockton Hill 

Rd., Kingman. You don’t need to be a member of 

the Quail Club to attend the meetings. Hope to 

see you there.  



 7 

 

FOR SALE BY OWNER 
1)  343-17-172, 29851 SURF SPRAY DR. 

 UNIT 8 
Water, Power, Phone at lot line, Corner lot on 

Surf Spray @Hamblin Dr.(.30acre)  $5500 Cash 

or Terms (See below)  

2)  343-17-365, 29610 N DRIFTWOOD     

 UNIT 8 
Water, Power, Phone at lot line, North of King-

Tut(1.01acre) $5500 Cash or Terms (See be-

low) 

3)  343-19-172, 28284 SANDVIEW DR. 

 UNIT 9 
Power, Water Haul, SEPTIC, North of Glen 

(1.02acre)$5500 Cash Terms (See below) 

TERMS: $2000 DOWN 

CARRY $3500 @ 5% FOR 3 YEARS 

PAYMENT $105 PER MONTH 

 NO PREPAYMENT PENALTY…… 

Possible trade for? Let’s Deal! 

RON BERNSTEIN, Owner/Broker 

(702)278-6300  

(pepparts11@aol.com) 
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COM 

By Suzann Newell 

 

290 E. Meadview Blvd, Meadview, AZ 86444   
(928) 564-2100 

UPCOMING EVENTS  FOR 2018      
MARCH 17TH-ST. PATTY’S GREEN BEER DAY 

MAY 5TH -CINCO DE MAYO BAND PARTY 

MAY 26TH -MEMORIAL DAY BAND PARTY 

JUNE 30TH & JULY 2ND  -  4TH OF JULY  WEEKEND BAND 

PARTY 

AUGUST 18TH  -  END OF SUMMER OUTDOOR LUAU DJ 

PARTY 

SEPTEMBER 2ND   - LABOR DAY WEEKEND BAND PARTY 

OCTOBER 27TH   - HALLOWEEN COSTUME BAND PARTY 

NOVEMBER  16TH  -THANKSGIVING POTLUCK DINNER 

DECEMBER 8TH  - UGLY SWEATER PARTY                               

DECEMBER 15TH  - CHRISTMAS COSTUME BAND PARTY         

DECEMBER 29TH & 30TH - TWO NIGHT NEW YEAR’S EVE 

ANIIVERSARY PARTY  

VFW GOOD EATS!   

  

• SECOND SUNDAY OF THE MONTH -

SPAGHETTI  FEED 5-7 P.M. 

• TACO TUESDAYS 5-7 P.M. 

• HAMBURGER WEDNESDAYS 5-7 P.M. 

• FISH FRIDAYS 5-7 P.M. 

SERVED  TO  THE  PUBLIC  

COME  JOIN  US! 
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B las t from  t he pas t  
Fabulous Folks 
From Meadview Monitor  April, May, June 1968 

Recently, the Meadview 
gang had the pleasure of 
talking to Jimmie 
Jordan,  “the-man-who’s-
done-it-all.” 

Jimmie and his wife of 
Boulder City, Nevada 
spent the day at 

Meadview. This gave us a perfect chance 
to get Jimmie to tell us about the days 
when he barged guano down the Colorado 
River. 

This is the story Jimmie told us, quote: 

“The bat cave was first discovered and 
explored in the 1930’s by the hardy 
riverrunners. It is located 800 ft. above 
the river, in the face of a cliff, in the Lower 
Granite Gorge of the Grand Canyon. Being 
a river-runner, I had the opportunity to 
explore the cane and take part in some of 
the first mining operations. 

I had the privilege of assisting a geologist 
with getting samples of the guano, to be 
analyzed. The entire length of the cave 
probably will never be explored. I have 
been back in the cave about 1300 ft. In 
places the guano was so deep and soft that 
we couldn’t get through it. And then in 
several places the cave had 100 ft. 
ceilings. Due to possible cave-ins we were 
cautious about going further. It had been 
estimated that there was 100,000 tons of 
dry, brownish guano available and would 
bring 10 Million dollars when marketed. 

We took the guano samples to Phoenix to 
be analyzed. The analysis proved, that 
because of the thousands of years during 
period when the Southwest’s climate was 
more favorable and insect food was 
plentiful, the guano was one of the best 
ever fertilizer it also contained a 
pharmaceutic raw material. 

I started barging the guano down the river 
about 1946 for Walter Swartz who was 
operating the mine at the times. The 
guano shoveled into a four inch pipe 
which was connected to a vacuum pump. 
The suction pump pulled the guano to a 
storage bin, stationed on the river bank 
800 ft. below. The guano was then sacked 
and made ready for transportation. 

The barge that I had was 8 ft. wide and 30 
ft. long. I loaded it with 60 tons of guano 
(every trip). My 36 ft. Cruiser, which had 
twin diesel motors, pulled the loaded 
barge at 5 miles per hour. It took a day 
and a half to go from the mine to 
Hemingway Wash Marina. (The  Marina 
was and still is located about two miles 
above Boulder Dam on the Nevada side of 
Lake Mead). 

The guano was loaded into trucks and 
taken to Henderson, Nevada where it was 
warehoused and made ready for shipment 
to market. 

Mr. Swartz decided to add more barges to 
the operation and more tonnage to each 
barge.  Four barges sunk with 100 tons 
each which was a great financial loss for 
the company. New owners took over the 
operation of the mine and I became an 
innocent by-stander.  

It was decided by the new owners  that 
flying the guano out of the canyon was the 
solution to the transportation problem. A 
landing field was built on a sand bar 
across the river from the guano mine. 
Flying the guano out proved to be as 
unsuccessful as barging it. 

It was time that the U.S. Guano 
Corporation of Toronto, Canada decided 
to build  the spectacular tramway to lift 
the guano from the depths of the Colorado 
river. 

The tramway, built to extract the 
estimated 10 million dollars of bat guano, 
cost one half million dollars. The huge 
steel structures over look the Colorado 
River from the vantage point of 3,569ft. 
The cable, spanning the river, was 
connected to the other side of the cliff at 
the bat cave. It had horizontal span of 
7500ft. At the time it was claimed to be 
the longest single span tramway in this 
country, perhaps the world. 

The tram bucket, which was a aluminum 
cargo bucket, held 3500lbs of guano. A 
round trip, to loading bin at the cave 
location and back to storage bin on the 
South Rim, took about 20 min. For a 
normal working day there was 20 to 25 
trips. 

The tramway 
operation of 
mining the 
guano proved to 
be very 
successful but 
was put to an 
end when a low 
flying jet plane 

severed the spanning cable. 

Since that the time the machinery has all 
been removed from the mine. The severed 
cable lays cradled in the arms of the giant 
cliffs, while the steel structures stand as 
sentinels to an exciting past. 

We were all engrossed by Jimmie’s story 
of the guano mine, so we urged him to tell 
us more about his past experiences.  

Jimmie, who is an authority on river-
running, especially the Colorado River, 
told us about his hair raising experiences 
of being the first to bring a boat powered 
by an outboard motor through the Grand 
Canyon.  

In 1959 he had the pleasure of working 
with the Walt Disney Film Studios. He 
was the guide for the crew who were 

filming the movie called “The Ten Who 
Dared”.  This is a story of Major John 
Wesley Powell’s trip down the Colorado 
River in 1869. Jimmie had a part in the 
movie. He was cast as a boatman, going 
through “all” the rapids. 

In  1964 the National Science  Foundation 
in Washington D.C.  Commissioned 
Jimmie to test 2 black aluminum boats on 
Lake Mead.  The boats were built by 
Smithcraft in Phoenix, AZ for an 
experiment in the Antarctica  (the study of 
penguins, seals and other wild life in the 
Antarctic region).   

More stories were told and to our great 
surprise , we found out that Jimmie was 
not only  an authority on Colorado River  
expeditions, the first person to bring the 
boat through the Grand Canyon powered 
by  an outboard motor, one of the first to 
transport guano from the Guano Cave, 
test pilot for National Science Foundation, 
but he was also was an airline pilot, raced 
autos, motorcycles and boats. 

He took up outboard boat racing in the 
middle twenties. He was known all over 
the country as “Rattlesnake Jordan”. His 
first racing outboard was a big four 
cylinder Evinrude. He teamed up with 
Seth Smith of the Smithcraft Boat 
Company. Seth built the all metal 
hydroplanes and Jimmie raced them. 

In 1930 Jimmie was the undisputed 
champion, class F hydro pilot West of the 
Mississippi. In November of 1930, he set  
a world record of 49mph for class F 
outboard hydroplanes at the Salton Sea, 
California. (This was Jimmie’s last race).  

The afternoon ended all too quickly. 
Listening to Jimmies stories was much 
more interesting than working! But he & 
June had to be on there way home. They 
promised to come to Meadview again 
soon. 

You may ask yourself, after seeing his 
picture here in the paper, “ where have I 
seen this guy before?” You probably saw 
him on TV for just recently he made a 
television commercial for Timex Watch 
Corporation with John Cameron Swasye. 
Where was the commercial filmed? In a 
rapid on Colorado River, where else? 
(Badger Rapid, a real hum-dinger, located 
several miles below Lee’s Ferry). 

I asked Jimmie about the watch that was 
strapped to the bow of the boat. He said 
that a cameraman reached in a box of 
about 15 watches and selected  one at 
random. “It was a very expensive watch. 
They’re darn good watches.”  

The Meadview crew wish to thank Jimmie 
and June for their time spent in coming to 
Meadview, for furnishing us a most 
pleasant afternoon and for all the exciting 
stories. “Many thanks and best wishes.” 
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The Friends of AZ Joshua Tree 
Forest are excited to announce that 
we are currently planning our first 
annual Joshua Tree Festival to be 
held on March, 17, 2018. It will be a 
day of celebrating our magnificent 
Joshua Tree Forest as a shining 
example of our American Public 
Lands, which are special places 
protected and held in trust for us 
and future generations. We are 

planning many activities for the day such as a guided 
hike and photo shoot in the forest, a bird-walk in the 
forest and around Meadview, a make and take Joshua 
Tree greeting card class at the MCA, and a showing of 
our video documentary also at the MCA.  

We are meeting with our business partners who will 
offer activities and discounts also during the day. Some examples 
are a specialty drink and bird calling contest at the Fisherman’s 
Landing, special motel rates and a Joshua Tree Pepperoni pizza 
daily special at Canyon’s End and 4x4 guided tours of the forest led 
by Desert Wonder Tours. More details later! We will be advertising 
the event in the Kingman Daily Miner and the local Kingman radio 
station as well in Las Vegas and Phoenix. We hope to see many 
locals as well as visitors participating in this celebration! Save the 
date! 

FRIENDS OF THE ARIZONA JOSHUA TREE FOREST
     By Pam Steffen 

IMPORTANT NOTICE  

NEW RESIDENTS  

 

Please help our emergency 
responders identify your property by 

posting your address in clear view.  
GPS is not always accurate in our 

area. 

Their quick response is for your own 
benefit. 

Come join us! Annual membership fees- Single/Couple 

$25, Family $45, Business $30.  For more information 

check out our website at:  www.joshuatreeforest.org 

VFW 11014 Meadview News               March/April 2018 
Meadview VFW invited to Washington DC!  Yes, it is true.  Commander Mike Craig and Quartermaster Bob Hampton have 
been invited to represent the state of Arizona VFW at the Legislative Conference in Washington DC the first week of March 
where the National VFW Commander will address Congress on Capitol Hill with the amount of service, volunteer hours, 
and dollars spent toward our Veterans causes.  Thank you, to the Meadview Community, for your continued support to 
better the lives of Veterans, our Military and their families.   
Stand Down-the opportunity for homeless Veterans to come in and re-supply, will take place on March 2nd and 3rd in 
Bullhead City.  Gently used clothes, men and women’s, toiletries, socks, blankets, mats are all very appreciated.  The 
contributions will be going to the site on Friday, March 2nd.  Services-medical and legal, are also available to the Veterans 
at this event. 
March 3- Americanism Chairperson, Donna Rose, will be in front of the Post Office with her Flag Replacement program.  
Bring in a United States Flag that needs to be retired, and it will be replaced with a new one.  Thank you for proudly 
displaying American Patriotism. 
March 11-Spaghetti Sunday will benefit Mt. Tipton School’s “Earth Day” Program. Please join us between 5-7 PM to help 
support their continued learning in the hydroponics lab.   
An Aid and Attendance seminar will be held at the VFW on March 15 at 11:00 AM.  Aid and Attendance is the long-term 
care plan through the VA, available to most all Veterans, their spouses or widows, after the age of 65.  After the seminar 
there will be a luncheon to honor our WWII Veterans and those who served alongside.  If you know of a WWII Veteran 
living in our community, please contact the VFW so the Veteran may be included. 
March 24 will be the Spring Target Shoot starting at 10:00 AM.  7 classes to enter. 
March 29 will be a flag raising and activities to recognize Vietnam Veterans’ Day. Flag raising begins at 11:00 AM followed 
by a luau luncheon. 
By the beginning of April, the calendar will once again fill with activity.  We would like to take this opportunity to thank the 
Community, for coming out in support of the fundraising events. The State of Arizona VFW Commander was exceptionally 
impressed with this little Post at the end of the road.  Thank You! 
VFW 11014 Meadview, Arizona 

FOR SALE BY OWNER 

Two undeveloped lots located in Meadview, AZ 
These two lots together total .57 acres and can be sold together or 
separately. 

LOT # 16-0006 - 45 E. Hualapai  Creek Rd. 
Lot dimensions: 135’ L x 98’ W (13,230 sq. ft.) 
LOT # 16-0007 -  35 E. Hualapai Creek Rd. 

Lot dimensions:  120’ L x 100’ W (12,000 sq. ft.) 
These lots have great views of Grand Wash Bluffs with utilities     
available at the street. 
 Lot # 16-0006: $7,500, Lot # 16-0007:  $6,000             
   BOTH LOTS: $12,000 

If interested please call 928-776-8349 and leave a message. 

http://www.joshuatreeforest.org
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MEADVIEW COMMUNITY CHURCH 

 

 

 

“A light at the Canyon’s End” 

(928) 564-2411 

Service Schedule: 

Sunday 

9:30 AM  Adult Class 

10:45 AM Morning Praise and Worship 

Wednesday 

6:30 PM  Bible Study 

Friday 

6:00 PM  Cantata Practice 
7:00 PM  Choir practice 
 

• Communion is served the first Sunday of the month 

• Our Men’s Breakfast is the second Tuesday of  each month @ 8AM 

• Women’s Bible Study is on the first and third Monday each month @  
9:30AM 

• Red, White and Blue quilters meet @ 9AM the third and fourth 
Thursday of each month 

• Ladies  Spring Luncheon is Saturday, March 10th @ 11:30 AM 

• Redeemed by the Blood of the Lamb Cantata is Sunday, March 30th @ 
5PM Location TBD 

• Good Friday Service is Sunday, March 30th @ 5 PM 

• Easter Sunrise Service at the Overlook is Sunday, April 1st @ 6:30AM 

Tune in to radio station KVIP at 90.9 FM for inspirational music and messages 

Follow us on Facebook at  

Meadview Community Church 

Pastor John Mulvihill   (301) 730-0727 

Come and worship with us! 

MEADVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH 
AWARD WINNING CHRISTIAN NASHVILLE  RECORDING /

SONGWRITER  
WADE HAMMOND 

MARCH 11TH @ 11AM  

Please join us - Everyone is Welcome! 
 

Sunday:     9:45 am - Sunday School        
               11:00 am - Worship Service 
Tuesday:   4:00 pm  - Praise Team 

Thursday: 3:00 pm - Meal & Bible Study/ 
 Prayer Meeting in the Worship Center. 
    5:00 pm  - Celebrate Recovery 
Saturday:  9:00 a.m. - Men’s Breakfast First 
 Saturday of each month.  
 (Nursery is available during church services) 

 928-564-2341 

Www.meadviewbaptist.com  
   Meadview Baptist Church would like to 

introduce Pastor Curtis and Ginger O’Brien to 

the Meadview Community.  Pastor Curtis 

graduated from California Baptist College in 

1977 and earned his Master of Divinity degree 

from Golden Gate Baptist Theological 

Seminary in 1984.  He has served churches in 

Ridgecrest, CA, California City, CA, and Flagstaff, AZ.  Ginger O’Brien 

has taught elementary school since 1987 with plans to retire upon 

completion of this school year’s teaching duties.  Together they have 

two children.  Their son, Patrick O’Brien, and his wife, Bethany, live in 

Flagstaff, AZ where he works as a Deputy Sheriff in the County Jail.  

Their daughter, Dawn Bowling, resides in Tempe, AZ with her 

husband, Brian.  She is currently enrolled in Medical School and hopes 

to receive her Doctorate in 2020. 

Pastor Curtis and Ginger are excited about their move to Meadview and 

look forward to enjoying the surrounding beauty and recreational 

activities offered by the community.  They will be joined by Curtis’ 

mother, Irene O’Brien, who has been an Arizona resident since 1986.  

“We greatly appreciate the very warm welcome we have received from 

the Church and community members. As we move forward and become 

more involved in the community, we hope we can bless others as richly 

as they have blessed us.” 

 

MEADVIEW AREA 

LIGHT HAULING, WEEDING, RAKING, 

MINOR REPAIRS 

VACATION HOME WELL CHECKS 

6 MONTH RATES 

CALL  

DAVE 

570-225-6181 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 

COM 10-12 

2    Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Bingo 1-4:30 pm 

3 

Ridgeriders  

9-10:30 am 

4 5       Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Line Dancing 

6pm 

6 

Bingo 6-10 pm 

7      Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Busy Hands  

10:30 am-5 pm 

8 

Red Hatters   
1-3:30 pm 

9    Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Bingo 1-4:30 pm 

10   MCA  

Membership 

Meeting 9:00  

11 12  

Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Elections  

Set-Up @ 5 pm 

13 

Election 

14    Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Busy Hands        

10:30-5                    

Explorers               

6:30-8:30 pm 

15 16     Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Bingo 1-4:30 pm 

17                     

ST. PATRICK’S 

DAY                 &     

The 1st Annual  

Joshua Tree 

Festival 

18 19      Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Line Dancing 

6pm 

20 

Quail 9-12 pm  

Bingo 6-10 pm 

21 

Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

22 23     Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Bingo 1-4:30 pm 

24 

25 26      Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Line Dancing 

6pm 

27 

Bingo 6-10 pm 

28 

Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

29 30     Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Bingo 1-4:30 pm 

31 

Easter Egg Hunt 

@ MCA 

March 2018 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

EASTER 

2        Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Line Dancing 

6pm 

3 

Bingo 6-10 pm 

4      Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Busy Hands  

10:30 am-5 pm 

5 

COM 10-12 

6  

Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Bingo 1-4:30 pm 

7 

Ridgeriders  

9-10:30 am 

8 9  

Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Line Dancing 

6pm 

10 

Bingo 6-10 pm 

11Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Busy Hands        

10:30-5                    

Explorers               

6:30 - 8:30 pm 

12 

Red Hatters   
1-3:30 pm 

13  

Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Bingo 1-4:30 pm 

14  

MCA  

Membership 

Meeting 9:00  

15 16      Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Line Dancing 

6pm 

17 

Bingo 6-10 pm 

18 

Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

19 20  

Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Bingo 1-4:30 pm 

21 

22 23      Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Line Dancing 

6pm 

24 

Bingo 6-10 pm 

25 

Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

26 27  

Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Bingo 1-4:30 pm 

28 

29 30      Sit & Be Fit  

9-10:30 am 

Line Dancing 

     

April 2018 
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Meadview Monitor 
Meadview Civic Association, Inc. 

247 E. Meadview Blvd. 
P.O. Box 217 

Meadview, AZ 86444 
 

Phone: 928-564-2313 
Fax: 928-564-2520 

E-mail: mca@citlink.net 
Website: mca-az.com 

Submit Your Photos! 

We would love to receive your photos of Meadview 

and the surrounding area. Those pics just might 

find a place in future Meadview Monitor 

publications and/or our website for other members 

to enjoy viewing. 

Please submit photographs to our  

e-mail address: mca@citlink.net. 

NOW AVAILABLE! 

 MEADVIEW MONITOR DELIVERED DIRECTLY TO YOUR EMAIL INBOX . 

IF YOU WANT THE MONITOR DELIVERED VIA EMAIL, PLEASE SEND YOUR 

REQUEST TO:  mca@citlink.net 

WE ‘LL BE HAPPY TO ADD YOUR NAME TO OUR  MONITOR E-MAILING LIST! 


